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MINUTES } CITY OF PIKEVILLE

CONTINUED MEETING - AUGUST 20, 1984

The City of Pikeville Board of Commissioners met in a continued
session on August 20, 1984 at the 01d City Hall Meeting Room on Division
Street.

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Pro Tem Harding Dawahare
at 7:30 p.m., The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER:  RUSH DYE
FRANK MORRIS
ROBERT PAGE
HARD ING DAWAHARE

MAYOR: W. C. HAMBLEY, M.D. :45

John Waddell, Superintendent of Pikeville Independent Schools,
inquired about the possibility of the City School District renting the building
adjacent to the high school known as the Day Care Center for administrative
offices. In the lower level, there would be offices for coaches, we ightrooms,
and dressing rooms for the ballteams. The Commission had previously discussed

opening a Teen Center in this location, but they asked the Board to submit
a proposal for consideration.

A bid was presented to the Commission from Sharp Construction to
install storm drain lines at the Day Care Center for $23,000.00 and $20,668.40
if the City supplied the materials. The Commission directed that Summit
Engineering be given this estimate for review and Mr. Carlton was directed to
solicit bids. The Commission inquired into the progress of getting the
buildings on Bank Street demolished. Commissioner Morris reported that the
Army Reserve could not do this work until the third week in September. The
Commission authorized the letting of bids on this project.

Bill McDonald of Howard K. Bell reported on this firm's work on the
Sewage Treatment Plant's Composite Correction Plan. He reported that vital
pieces of equipment of the plant are not being used and the septic tank
cleaning companies' added waste load is more than this system can handle.
He reported that the current staff may not be totally aware of how to efficiently
operate the plant due to insufficient training. He suggests a preventative
maintenance schedule with periodic inspections, The approximate cost to get
the Sewage Treatment Plant fully functional is $178,000. Some of the
improvements can be spread out over a reasonable time period.

John McClue of McClue and Associates who are doing a study on

the City's Solid Waste Removal needs, came before the Commission. He reported
that he has been studying 3 possibilities.

I. City Solid Waste only to be burned approximately 7 tons per day would
cost $200,000.

2. City Incinerator with some County waste will generate steam for energy
Cost of system is about 1 million.

3. City/County Incinerator generate an adequate amount of steam. Cost of
system about 5 = 7 million.

Mr. McClure stated he is working with the County while conducting his study.

There being no further business to discuss, Harding Dawahare made
the motion, seconded by Rush Dye to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried

unanimously.
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